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Preparations for the Fourth Summit of the Americas 
We are now in the 10-month-countdown for the Fourth Summit of the Americas, which will be held in Mar del Plata, Argentina, and the preparations are in course.

The Summit Implementation Review Group (SIRG), composed by the National Summit Coordinators, is the body in charge of the follow-up of the implementation of Summit mandates and the preparation of future Summits. The SIRG has already met twice with the purpose of preparing the Fourth Summit of the Americas. The first meeting took place on June 7, 2004 in Quito, Ecuador and the second one was in Washington, DC in October 2004.

The next SIRG meeting will be held in Buenos Aires, Argentina on March 9-10, 2005. On this occasion, National Summit Coordinators will focus their discussions on the commitments made by Member States in the social-development area. Argentina will also present the first draft of the Declaration and the Plan of Action for the next Summit. Finally, there will be consultations with civil society about the priorities for the Fourth Summit. In this space, civil society will have the opportunity to present their recommendations made in the past Roundtable with civil society held in Washington, DC on January 24, 2005.  

The SIRG will meet again in the framework of the XXXV OAS General Assembly in Fort Lauderdale, USA in June, 2005. The General Assembly will concentrate the debate on the subject “Delivering the Benefits of Democracy”, subject closely related to the theme of the Fourth Summit. Furthermore, in this General Assembly, there will be a Dialogue between civil society and Heads of Delegation, which was institutionalized in the General Assembly held in Chile in 2003. 

Finally, National Summit Coordinators are going to meet in Buenos Aires, Argentina in September 2005 to continue with the preparations for the Fourth Summit. 

The Argentinean government, as host of the Fourth Summit, has provided the space for the gathering of several meetings, in an effort to involve all the sectors so they can contribute to the success of the Fourth Summit: The Gender Forum will take place in Buenos Aires, Argentina on April 7-9, 2005; Nicaragua will be hosting the Human Rights Forum in May, 2005;  academics have their own arrangements to meet in August 2005 in the Thought Forum, which is organized by the University of La Plata and the Instituto Tecnológico of Monterrey; and the Second Summit of the Indigenous Peoples will be held in Buenos Aires, Argentina in October, 2005 with the support of the Assembly of First Nations (AFN) from Canada and the Organización de las Naciones y de los Pueblos Indígenas de las Américas of Argentina (ONPIA). 

We invite you to visit our webpage www.summitsoftheamericas.org, which is updated periodically with all the information related to the Fourth Summit of the Americas, including reports of preparatory meetings and a complete calendar of events.
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